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Request to take Measures against COVID-19 Infections (January 18, 2022)

As you know, COVID-19 infection caused by the Omicron strain has entered a new
phase, the one not seen with the previous waves. The increase in the number of infected
people in the ongoing 6th wave far surpasses the previous rate of increase (number of
infected people/day), and the rapid spread of the disease is more threatening than ever
before. Although the risk of serious illness is said to be low this time, there are countries
and regions like Australia where there have been more deaths than ever before. It is also
said that the after-effects are still unknown.

Some prefectures have already adopted "Priority Measures to Prevent the Spread of
Infection", and Miyazaki Prefecture has also issued an "Emergency Alert for the Spread
of the Disease" (from Thursday, January 13 to Wednesday, February 2), and has begun to
consider requesting the government to take "Priority Measures to Prevent the Spread of
Infection.

The characteristics of the latest infection situation in Miyazaki Prefecture are as
follows:

* Almost 100% of new infections are caused by the Omicron variant.

= About half of the newly infected people are in their 20’s.

* The number of breakthrough infections (infections among vaccinated people) is
increasing.

We have already had several positive cases at MIC, and have decided to switch to
online classes. If the number of infections continues to increase, there will be a situation
in which not only domestic production sites, economic sectors, distribution institutions,
and transportation facilities, but also business establishments and workplaces in society
as a whole will become dysfunctional. The same applies to educational institutions, of
course.



Please take the utmost measures to prevent getting infected. In particular, judging
from the cluster outbreaks, there are many cases of infection at mealtime, conversations
without masks for a short period of time, being at smoking areas for a short period of time,
and so on.

The following must be strictly observed:

1. Do not eat face-to-face.

2. Do not talk without a mask, even for a short period.

3. Do not smoke face-to-face with other people.

4. Always disinfect your hands when in shops, including supermarkets.

5. All events and club activities are prohibited.

6. Do not travel unnecessarily (especially to areas where the number of cases is
high).

If you notice any changes in your health or have symptoms of a cold, please refrain
from going out. And please seek medical advice.

If you are in doubt about which medical center to go to for consultation, please contact
the Miyazaki Prefecture COVID-19 Infection Consultation Center at 0985-78-5670
(available 24 hours a day).



